
Legal Notice
Wilkinsburg Borough is filing a
Notice of Intent (NOI) with the
Pennsylvania  Department  of
Environmental  Protection
(DEP)  to  renew  its  PAG-13
Permit  for  the  Municipal
Separate  Storm  Sewer
System (MS4) located within
Wilkinsburg  Borough,
Allegheny County. As part of
this  application,  a  Pollutant
Reduction Plan (PRP) is to be
submitted with the NOI. DEP
requires  that  applicants
preparing a new PRP shall give
public notice to the residents
of  the municipality  in  which
the MS4 is located. A copy of
the  PRP  can  be  publicly
viewed  at  the  Wilkinsburg
Borough  Municipal  Building.
Written comments about the
PRP will be accepted for thirty
(30) days from August 1, 2024
through August  30,  2024  at
the  Borough  Offices.
Discussion  and  comments
relating to the MS4 program
and the PRP will be received
from  the  public  at  the
Infrastructure  and  Blight
Committee Meeting, held on
Monday,  August  5,  2024  at
6:00  pm  at  the  Wilkinsburg
Borough  Municipal  Building
Council Chambers, located at
605 Ross Avenue, Wilkinsburg,
PA  15221  and  via  Zoom;
information for Zoom meeting
available  at
www.wilkinsburgpa.gov
.   Wilkinsburg  Borough  plans
on  removing  10%  of  the
sediment  entering  unnamed
tributaries to Chalfant Run and
Turtle  Creek  through  the
installation  of  various  Best
Management  Practices  such
as vegetative open channels
and stream bank restoration.
The period to complete these
projects  is  5years  from  the
issuance  of  the  PAG-13
Permit.


